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8 August  Peter King: conserving your family photos
Wednesday 8 August 10 am Stonnington History Centre
Photographer Peter King will explain how to look after your irreplaceable family photos, 
both print and digital files. This very popular session is a must for family historians and 
custodians of treasured photographs.
Bookings: 8290 1360. 

24 July  Visit to the Kildara Centre, rear 39 Stanhope Street Malvern
Tuesday 24 July 2pm
Join Sr. Catriona, Archivist at the Kildara Centre, and members of the 
Society for a visit to the Kildara Centre. Sr Catriona will take us on a 
guided tour of the Kildara Archives and share the Centre’s story. The 
Delany Room houses the Brigidine historical records, memorabilia and 
artefacts. In December 1916 six Brigidine Sisters took up residence in 
Malvern and commenced teaching at St Brigid’s primary and secondary 
school. The school was later known as Kildara. Kildara Secondary College 
closed in 1993. RSVP: Lorraine 9885 9082

Armstrong children, 100 Darling Road Malvern East 1932  
Stonnington History Collection MP1298

Looking south east from the Malvern Town Hall 1912.  
Kildara can be seen in the foreground.  
Stonnington History Collection  MP73

14 August  Popping Up at the PMI
Tuesday 14 August 9.30 am - 12 noon
Throughout August everyone is invited to visit the Historical Society Pop Up Sessions at 
the Prahran Mechanics Institute Victorian History Library, 39 St Edmonds Road Prahran 
Tel: 9510 3393. The Malvern Historical Society’s Pop Up session will be on between 9.30 
am and 12 noon on Tuesday 14 August.
Come along and meet members of the Malvern Historical Society Committee and learn 
more about what we do. We can also put you in contact with the amazing Stonnington 
History Centre.
Lorraine 9885 9082

Snow in Westgarth Street Malvern East 1951 
Stonnington History Collection MP13505

A generous Prahran Historical & Arts Society donation
The Prahran Historical & Arts Society officially closed in March 2018. Founded in 1974, 
the aim of the PHAS was to promote an interest in the history of the old council area of 
Prahran. Over the years the PHAS has donated its records to the Stonnington History 
Centre. Recently Gabriel Hermes, the Prahran Historical & Arts Society President, 
finalised their financial matters and presented the Malvern Historical Society with a 
cheque for $1896.28, the remaining funds from the Prahran Historical and Arts Society. 
Thanks Gabriel, and the PHAS Committee and members, for this very generous donation.  
We have enjoyed our 44 year association.
Lorraine Sage President Malvern Historical Society

Jane Nigro, Vice President, Malvern Historical Society and 
Gabriel Hermes, President, Prahran Historical & Arts Society. June 2018
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Open House Melbourne
Over 220 buildings around Melbourne will open their doors 
on 28 and 29 July 2018, including the following Stonnington 
properties: Northbrook (Stonnington History Centre), 
Northbrook Stables (Stonnington Brass), Malvern Town Hall, 
former Prahran Police Station and Court House, Como, Umina 
(Country Womens Association), Toorak House (the Swedish 
Church), Firestation Print Studio, Sacre Coeur, the Duldig 
Studio Museum and Sculpture Garden and Malvern Depot.  
http://www.openhousemelbourne.org/buildings	

Construction of the Northbrook Art Garden 1989 
Stonnington History Collection MP 9326

Malvern Historical Society Inc - Annual 
General Meeting
The Annual General Meeting of the Malvern Historical 
Society Inc. was held on the 16 May 2018. At the meeting 
Lorraine Sage was re-elected as President, Also re-elected 
were Jane Nigro - Vice President, Ann Ahin - Treasurer, 
Pat Brincat - Minute Secretary and Committee Members - 
Marisa Costa and Francesca Di Mattina. We are also pleased 
to welcome Jim Meehan as a new Committee Member. 
The thanks of the Society was expressed to the following 
members of the Committee who were not available for re-
election due to various reasons - John Isbel, Gilah Leder, 
Neil Shepherd and Graham Thurston. Thank you to each 
of you for your various contributions to the Society over a 
number of years.
We still have several vacancies on the Committee and would 
be pleased to hear from anyone who feels that they would 
like to be part of the Committee. I am sure that there are 
people out there who could make a contribution to the future 
history of our local area. I look forward to hearing from you.
The thanks of the Society was expressed to the following 
for their assistance and help during the year - Jim Cranage, 
Cranage Partners, Chartered Accountants, 31 Station Street, 
Malvern, for reviewing our financial books for 2017, Linda 
Tassone of Jeffreys Books, Glenferrie Road, Malvern, for 
selling our various publications, Ron Polak and the staff of 
MBE - Glenferrie Road, Malvern, for undertaking all our 
printing requirements, the City of Stonnington for their 
financial assistance during the year and Ellen Porter, Simone 
Sharpe, Janet Buick and Julia Tregear from the Stonnington 
History Centre for their endless assistance and the help they 
so graciously give when answering the Malvern Historical 
Society’s questions. Mr. Michael O’Brien, MP was thanked 
for publicising our various events during the year on his 
Community Notice Board. After the formal part of the 
evening everyone enjoyed a very informative and educational 
presentation by our guest speaker Graeme Ryan, President, 
Golf Society of Australia.

Lorraine Sage President 9885 9082

Searching for treasured World War I 
memorabilia
Do you have treasured World War I memorabilia hidden 
away? Is it related to the Stonnington area and Stonnington 
people and does it have an interesting story to tell? If so, 
the Stonnington History Centre would like to consider it 
for inclusion in their upcoming exhibition marking the 
centenary of Armistice Day and the end of the First World 
War, Service and sacrifice at home and at war. The 
exhibition aims to honour the local contribution to the war 
effort at home and overseas, remember those who died, and 
celebrate the peaceful outcome after conflict. The exhibition 
is to be held in the Northbrook Pop-Up Gallery in October 
and November.
Applications for your items to be considered for inclusion in 
the exhibition will be accepted up to 5pm Friday 31 August 
2018. Please contact the Stonnington History Centre with 
descriptions and photographs history@stonnington.vic.gov.
au or call 8290 1360 during business hours.
	  Janet Buick Local History Librarian  
			           Stonnington History Centre

Prahran Children’s Patriotic League c1914 
Stonnington History Collection PH13276

Lunch for former Mayors and Councillors
A lunch for former Mayors and Councillors from the Cities 
of Malvern, Prahran and Stonnington was held recently on 
the anniversary of the formation of the City of Stonnington, 
22 June 1994. This photo includes former City of Malvern 
Mayors and Councillors who were present. 
L to R: Trevor Hancock, Victor Mulder, Jack Hammond, 
Ann Morrow, Anthony Press, Joe Lewit, Elspeth Newman, 
Simon Price and Barry Fenton.

Former City of Malvern  
Mayors and Councillors 22 June 2018 

(Office of the Mayor, City of Stonnington)
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Family History Club  
at the Stonnington History Centre
Are you becoming curious about your ancestors? Whether you are a beginner or an experienced family 
history researcher, come and join the popular monthly group where you can meet with fellow enthusiasts 
and explore the many genealogy resources available at the Stonnington History Centre. The Club is 
proving to be VERY popular and great fun, with some really good researchers as well as absolute 
beginners. It’s for anyone’s family history no matter where, families rarely seem to stay in the one place. 
First Wednesday of the month from August to December 2 - 4pm

Joy Duckett c1923 Stonnington History Collection PH22911

Dudley Lucas (1905-1990)
Dudley Lucas was born in Malvern in 1905. He joined the staff at Malvern Council as a junior boy in 1925. He was appointed 
Town Clerk for the City of Malvern in 1951, a position he held until his retirement in 1973. 
An album, which covers the years 1951 to 1956, was donated to the Malvern Historical Society after Dudley’s death in 1990. 
The album includes photos, invitations and programs relating to Malvern Council activities, such as Mayoral Balls, official 
openings, receptions and celebrations attended by Town Clerk Dudley Lucas. 
Recently Dudley’s son Neil shared some of his memories. He recalled that his father purchased, on behalf of Council, an 
engineering works on the south west corner of Glenferrie Road and Myamyn Street in Armadale. He bought it without any 
approval from Council and then announced at a Council Meeting what he had done! They backed him fortunately.

315 Glenferrie Road, Malvern 1984 Stonnington History Collection MP8403  
(Now the site of the Stonnington City Centre - Customer Service Centre)

Town Clerk, Dudley Lucas, leading 
Mayor Cr Stanley Stevens and Mrs 
Stevens, Malvern 1956 Stonnington 
History Collection MP5334

Stonnington History Centre - note of thanks May 2018
Dear Lorraine, Jane, Pat and all on the MHS Committee, 
On behalf of the Stonnington History Centre team I would like to thank you for your lovely cards and gifts. The SHC 
and MHS have had a long and fruitful relationship over many years. Your support of the History Centre, its staff, 
collections and programs is invaluable, and between us we offer an unparalleled service to our local community. I look 
forward to continuing our strong working relationship into the future. With that in mind, I wish to formally introduce 
the new History Centre team: 
Simone Sharpe: Team Leader/Historian – Tuesdays-Fridays 
Janet Buick: Local History Librarian – Mondays-Wednesdays 
Jack Matthews: Local History Technician – Wednesdays & Thursdays 
Julia Tregear: Local History Officer – casual
Kind regards, Simone
Simone Sharpe: Team Leader, Historian, Stonnington History Centre Northbrook  
Tel: 82901360 history@stonnington.vic.gov.au
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The diving tower at the Harold Holt Memorial Swimming Centre
The civil engineering firm Scott & Furphy was responsible for the calculations for the diving 
tower at the Harold Holt Swimming Pool. Architects Kevin Borland and Daryl Jackson, 
together with Scott and Furphy, prepared the specifications for the 10 metre tower in 1968. 
At the opening of the Harold Holt Memorial Swimming Centre the diving tower was shown 
off. Later photos of people diving off the tower were presented to Cr Stuart Winston Hall, 
who was the Mayor of the City of Malvern at the time. The diving tower was part of the 
redevelopment of the Centre in 2000, however in 2003, it was deemed unsafe and it has been 
unused since. The diving tower, together with the whole Harold Holt Swimming Centre, is 
listed on the Victorian Heritage Register. The complex is considered to be a notable example of 
1960s Brutalist architecture.

Official guests at the official opening of theHarold Holt Memorial Swimming Centre 1969  
Stonnington History Collection MP6842

Alan Gregory’s memories

“I was involved with the Liberal Party at the time of the opening of the Harold Holt Memorial Swimming Centre. I think I 
was President of the Stonnington Branch, then a very large branch. It was part of the Higgins Electorate of the Liberal Party. 
Harold Holt was the first Member for the Federal Electorate of Higgins which covered all of Malvern and part of Caulfield 
and part of Prahran. Following Harold Holt’s death John Gorton, a Senator, was elected leader of the Liberal Party and then 
contested Higgins (successfully). He then moved to the House of Representatives and became the Prime Minister. Country 
Party leader John McEwen had been Prime Minister in an acting capacity. I was Secretary of the branch during the time John 
Gorton was the member for Higgins. Members of the Stonnington branch included Malvern Councillors Julius Pollack and 
Doug Muir. They both told me that the council had to renovate the Malvern Baths but had financial issues. With the death of 
Holt they confessed that the Council decided to name it after Holt in the expectation of getting some Commonwealth funding. 
Ironically the Commonwealth did not come good with the money. The Council though was committed. 
The Stonnington branch raised funds for a bust of Harold Holt. The donated bust did not meet the approval of Dame Zara 
Holt who said it made Harry look too fat. So she gave another bust to display for the opening. The bust the branch had given, 
by artist Geoffrey Jones, is in the Stonnington History Collection. I think Dame Zara took back the second bust of Harold 
Holt.
The opening of the Harold Holt Memorial Swimming Centre was grand. Mike Williamson was the MC. Sir John Grey Gorton, 
Prime Minister and Member for Higgins, opened the Centre. The inappropriate aspect of the naming did not seem to occur 
to the Malvern Council. While disappointed in the lack of Commonwealth funds they revelled in the grand event. I recall it 
as a lovely day weather wise as we were all seated outside. Of course the Council were thrilled they had had Prime Minister 

Harold Holt as the local member and it was fitting to honour him. 
The new pool was already in progress so it was ideal. 
The council was also proud that Sir Robert Menzies, on retirement, 
lived in Malvern hence the Sir Robert Menzies Reserve (on 
Elizabeth Street). When Menzies retired he was not well to do so 
a consortium of Melbourne business leaders bought him the house 
in Haverbrack Road Malvern. After he died Dame Pattie bought 
a different house but when she went into care she gave all the 
proceeds from the sale to two schools, as she felt what had been 
given to them by the consortium should be given to a good cause 
and not be retained by the family.”

Alan Gregory 2018

Diving from the tower at Harold Holt Pool on the occasion of the official opening of the Harold 
Holt Memorial Swimming Centre 1969 Stonnington History Collection MP5371

558 Waverley Road Malvern East
Thomas Tulloch was the owner of the vacant land that became 558 Waverley Road, prior to selling it to gardener (later 
contractor) John Bruce. John erected a brick house of four rooms on the land in 1893. His home was the only house on 
Waverley Road between Bruce Street and Sydare Avenue until the late 1940s. Following John Bruce’s passing, the house was 
managed by his estate from 1946, and rented to Ruby May and Roy N Sorensen. Roy was later noted as having a life tenancy.
The house was sold to Jonathan Taylor in 1984. This section of Waverley Road, due to the naming of postal districts, has been 
known as East Malvern, Malvern East, Chadstone, Murrumbeena North and Carnegie North at different times. Bruce Street, 
Malvern East is most likely named after the owner of Crown Allotment 168, Thomas Dealey Bruce.
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Stonnington Indigenous Marker No 8
Yarra Trail, Alexandra Avenue, South Yarra, west of Chapel Street   
(Melway: 58 E2)
The Chief Protector  
In 1838, the Secretary of State, Lord Glenelg, appointed George Augustus 
Robinson, the Commandant of the Flinders Island Aboriginal Settlement, to the 
position of Chief Protector of Port Phillip district. Robinson (1788-1866) lived 
in what is now known as the City of Stonnington from 1839 until his return to 
England in 1852.
In late July 1840, Robinson purchased at auction eight hectares of land for £744 
on the south bank of the Yarra, on the hill at the bottom of Chapel Street. It was 
a 15 minute ride from Melbourne. Robinson noted that the name ‘South Bank of 
Yarra’ was the ‘name of suburban section No. 8 on Yarra Yarra, south side’. Local 
Aboriginal people told Robinson the locality was known to them as ‘Terneet’.
Robinson established a grand residence at Terneet and moved in on 14 October 1843. 
He was known to use several names for his residence including Terneet, Claremont, 
and Rivolia, sometimes written as Tivolia or Tivoli. The Terneet estate was highly 
regarded in Melbourne society. Many Aboriginal people visited his home and on 
occasions camped near his private residence. Protectorate officials and other public 
officers also visited Robinson’s home to transact official business.
From 1839 until 1842, Robinson was responsible for the welfare of about fifteen 
Aboriginal people from Van Diemen’s Land and Charlotte, a South Australian 
woman who was living with sealers in Bass Strait and came to Port Phillip from 
Flinders Island. Robinson’s charges included: Walter George Arthur (Friday), 
Mary Ann Arthur, Lalla Rookh (Truganini), Matilda (Maria Matilda Natapolina / Maytepueminner), VDL Jack (Napoleon 
/ Pevay / Jack Napoleon Tarraparrura / Tunnerminnerwait), Wooreddy (Doctor / Mutteellee), Fanny (Fanny Waterfordia 
/ Planobeena), Timmy (Robert / Maulboyheener), Thomas Thompson, Isaac (Probelattener / Lackley), Johnny Franklin, 
Rebecca (Meeterlatteenner), Thomas Brune, David Brune (Myyungge / Dowwringgi / Leati) and Peter Brune (Droleluni). 
Some of these people lived at Terneet.
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au

Kooyong 1922
Thank you to Frank Pagram who 
recently sent the Stonnington History 
Centre a copy of a photo of the Auburn 
Juniors Football Club, taken in 1922.
The photo was taken on the the east side 
of Glenferrie Road Kooyong, looking 
south towards Kooyong and Toorak. A 
large number of the old houses can be 
seen on the hill.

RHSV support of the National Trust Advocacy Toolkit
The RHSV have joined with the National Trust in preparing an Advocacy Toolkit 
which will help individuals and local groups to nominate buildings for the 
Victorian Heritage Register, to work to obtain Heritage Overlays, and to contest 
or appeal efforts to alter or demolish protected sites. The Advocacy Toolkit is 
available online. They have worked with heritage experts, planners, lawyers, and 
communities across Victoria to develop advocacy guides covering key areas of 
heritage planning. 
Advocacy Guide No. 1 Nominating a place or object for inclusion in the Victorian 
Heritage Register
Advocacy Guide No. 2 Objecting to an application for a permit to change a place 
or object included in the Victorian Heritage Register
Advocacy Guide No. 3 Objecting to an Application for a Planning Permit for 
properties covered by a Heritage Overlay
Advocacy Guide No. 4 Appealing a Permit Decision at the Victorian Civil and 
Administrative Tribunal
Advocacy Guide No. 5 Heritage Overlays and Planning Scheme Amendments.
The project was generously funded by a grant from the Victoria Law Foundation
https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/advocacy-toolkit/
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Early Kindergartens in Malvern
The lead in providing pre-school education was taken 
by established local churches including St Andrew’s 
Presbyterian, Gardiner, Ewing Memorial Presbyterian, 
Burke Road, Malvern East, and Lloyd Street Baptist Church, 
Malvern East. They all saw pre-school education as a vital 
community service and commenced kindergartens in their 
own premises in the 1940s. Within a few years, St Andrew’s 
and Ewing had erected buildings specifically designed for 
kindergarten work and these, with some alterations, are still 
in use today.

During and after the Second World War, many young 
families were living in what was an established housing 
area and so there was a constant demand for kindergarten 
places at all the kindergartens in the area. Malvern Memorial 
Kindergarten was established in 1948 and has operated from 
its present site in Orchard Street Armadale since 1953. As 
with a number of other kindergarten premises the building 
was specifically constructed for that purpose and resulted 
from parent fundraising.
A detailed history ‘The Kindergarten movement in Malvern’ 
is available via the Stonnington History catalogue 
http://www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History/
Stonnington-History-Centre

Ewing Memorial Church hall and kindergarten 
(M.Chestney 2006) Stonnington History Collection SHC60435

The Sunnyside Story

Sunnyside nursery school was opened in February 1945 in 
a private home in Thornbury Crescent, Malvern East. In 
1947 the kindergarten moved to the Methodist Church Hall 
on the corner of Darling Road and Olive Street. Following 
many years of fundraising, and with support from Malvern 
Council, a purpose built facility was designed by architects 
F. Bell and K.E. Petherbridge, with later assistance from 
a parent, Stewart Handasyde who was also the Malvern 
Library architect. The Kindergarten, built on Council land in 
Cooinda Place off Belgrave Road Malvern East, was opened 
in 1958 by academic and patron of the kindergarten, Sir John 
Medley.

The Van Cooth family and Dimoia
In 1902 Dutch merchant, Josephus Johannes (John) Van 
Coothand, married Maire Frances Emily Mason, the 
daughter of Francis Conway Mason MLA, Speaker of the 
Legislative Assemby in a fashionable society wedding. 
Three daughters and one son were born between 1903 and 
1913. Their first daughter was born when the couple leased 
Stratton in Erskine Street Armadale. From around 1907 until 
1913 the family lived at Earl’s Barton (66) Central Park 
Road Malvern East. The family then moved to Dimoia, their 
mansion home in Wattletree Road, where they created their 
private golf course. John Van Cooth died at home at St Cloud 
17 Grandview Grove Armadale in 1946. John’s wife Maire 
died in 1964.
Dimoia
Dimoia was built for William Inglis in 1885-1886. In the 
1920’s, while the Van Cooth family owned the property, a 
private 9 hole golf course on four acres of land surrounded 
the two storey mansion. Many of the photos of the golf course 
were featured in Golf In Australia, May 3 1923. From 1927 
Dimoia was subdivided and most of the allotments in Belson 
and Nott Streets were sold to architect Arnaud Wright.

The fifth hole at Dimoia Wattletree Road Malvern East 
Stonnington History Collection MP2301

Your views are important - Connect 
Stonnington Group
The Connect Stonnington Group (formerly Stonnington 
Survey Group - SSG) is Stonnington’s biggest think-tank. 
It was originally set up in 2005 as a way to keep Council 
informed about public opinion. The panel is made up of over 
400 people from across Stonnington who regularly share 
their views and ideas on a wide range of issues. Just follow 
the link to join. 
www.connectstonnington.vic.gov.au/group

Mt Erica Methodist Church Honour Board
The Honour Board in the Mt Erica Methodist Church dates 
from around 1920. The board honoured past and present 
Church and Sunday School members who enlisted with the 
Australian Imperial Expeditionary Forces.

Mt Erica Methodist Church honour board 
Stonnington History Collection PH11457
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New Members
The Society would like to welcome our new members Margot Sims, Benjamin Cohen, Jim Meehan, Valerie Van Lagoda and 
Andre Catrice.
Taking Local History to the Community
Thank you to the RHSV for publicising Janet Buick’s fascinating History Matters talk. Janet spoke enthusiastically about the 
story of Northbrook, and the people who designed, built and lived in the house, now the home of the Stonnington History 
Centre. Jane represented the Society at the RHSV History Victoria Support Group Seminar Day at Nagambie in June. The 
theme for the day was ‘Housing our Societies’. The Society would like to wish Christine Worthington goodbye and good 
luck in London. Many of you have known Christine in her role as the Librarian at the Prahran Mechanics Institute and more 
recently as the RHSV Collections & Volunteer Co-ordinator. We look forward now to working with Jillian Hiscock, RHSV 
Collections Manager & Volunteer Co-ordinator. Members enjoyed the visit to Holy Eucharist 
Malvern East with Parish Priest - Monsignor Stuart Hall. Also, thanks Pat for organising the 
display for the St Mary’s Malvern East Centenary Celebrations.
Congratulations to Society member Greg Eccleston on the launch of his new book Granville 
Stapylton: Australia Felix 1836, second in command to Major Mitchell Blubberhead Press 2018.
Lorraine and Jane represented the Society at the De Le Salle Year 9 - St Joseph’s Malvern JoCare 
oral history Presentation Afternoon Tea.
Jane attended the launch of Oppy: The Life of Sir Hubert Opperman by Daniel Oakman. 
Melbourne Books 2018.
The first Malvern Star bicycle was made in 185 Glenferrie Road, by champion cyclist Thomas 
Finnigan in 1903. World champion cyclist (Sir) Hubert ‘Oppy’ Opperman joined the business 
after it was sold to (Sir) Bruce Small in 1920. The partnership of ‘Oppy’ and Small made Malvern 
Star a household name and the business grew to become a bicycling empire unequalled in the 
Southern Hemisphere. The book is available at Jeffreys Books, 140 Glenferrie Road Malvern.

From the Stonnington History Collection
Gwen Hause and Neal Lucas recently donated copies of the Malvern News Sheet.
The Malvern News Sheet was a free community newspaper produced and distributed by volunteers started in 1973. In 1978 the 
News Sheet was incorporated as a co-operative society. The news sheet was supported by Malvern Council, advertisements, 
donations, fund raising and the occasional grant from outside bodies. The news sheet has been indexed and the index can be 
viewed on the Stonnington History Centre catalogue.

Did you know?
The Stonnington History Centre is located at Northbrook, 1257 High Street, Malvern 
(behind Malvern Library). Limited parking is available at Malvern Library and on High 
Street. The Stonnington History Centre is open by appointment. The opening hours are:  
Monday and Tuesday: 10am to 4.30pm 
Wednesday: 10am to 7pm 
Thursday and Friday: 10am to 4.30pm
The centre is closed on public holidays. To make an appointment just phone 8290 1360 or 
email: history@stonnington.vic.gov.au

Northbrook, High Street Malvern c1950 Stonnington History Collection MP5622

Members of the Malvern Historical Society were saddened to learn of the death of Denis Dowty, a great supporter of 
the Malvern Historical Society over many years. Denis was a long time Member and he was a great supporter of the 
Society, always assisting at Pets In The Park and Open House Weekends.

Saving Australia’s audiovisual heritage
More than 800,000 hours of Australian audiovisual content must be digitised before 2025 or it will perish, according to 
National Film and Sound Archive CEO Jan Müller. The Dutch-born archivist aims to form a hub of media preservation 
partners such as the ABC and other broadcasters, the film industry, libraries with audiovisual collections and the National 
Archives of Australia. According to Jan,
‘It should be a joint task to build a shared national infrastructure for digitising audiovisual heritage.... There are so many 
audiovisual collections spread across the entire country, mostly still analogue, it is very fragmented. That needs some 
clustering and some leadership. We need to digitise as much as possible in the years ahead.’ 
Source: https://www.if.com.au/nfsa-ceo-janmuller-wsave-australias-audiovisual-heritage/
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Have you enjoyed viewing the photos in this issue? 
Material for the articles has been researched from the 
Stonnington History Centre Collection. The database 
contains over 65,000 records. To view enlargements of 
photographs and to read more, just go to the website.  
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History

East Malvern 
Community Bank® Branch
300 Waverley Road, East Malvern
Phone 9563 6044

Bendigo Bank
Bigger than a bank

OTHER STONNINGTON HISTORY CONTACTS
Stonnington History Centre, Email: history@stonnington.vic.gov.au  

Tel: 8290 1360  www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History  
Prahran Mechanics Institute   Tel: 9510 3393   www.pmi.net.au   

Malvern Historical Society Inc. (A7682)
P.O. Box 184, Malvern Vic 3144  Telephone: 0438 515 631  malvernhistorical@yahoo.com

www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern
The Malvern Historical Society Inc is a member of the Stonnington History Committee, an affiliated 
member of the Royal Historical Society of Victoria and a member of the South Metro History Group. 

Malvern Historical Society Inc P O Box 184, Malvern Victoria 3144

Date:______________

I would like to

¨ Join the Malvern Historical Society
¨ Renew Malvern Historical Society

Annual Membership Options 
¨ Individual $13 
¨ Full time student $9 
¨ Family $20

Donation $________ 
TOTAL  $________

Member information
Name/s  ______________________________________________________________________________ 
Address  ______________________________________________________________________________ 
Suburb  _______________________________________________ Postcode  

____________________ Phone  ______________________________________ Mobile  ________________________________
Email (please print) ________________________________________ Signature     ____________________

¨ Yes I’d prefer to receive the newsletter by email only.

Payment options

¨ Paying by Direct Transfer
Commonwealth Bank BSB No: 063187 Account No: 10104883 Account Name - Malvern Historical Society
*** Please make sure the message/reference box states your name and what the payment is for.
***We would appreciate the return of your completed form by mail or by email.

¨ Paying by Cheque
Please make the cheque payable to the Malvern Historical Society Inc. Kindly forward your cheque and
completed form to the Malvern Historical Society.

I would like to assist with:

¨ Committee and administration ¨ Newsletter ¨ Walks ¨ Talks ¨ Afternoon teas & suppers

MHS website:   www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern  Tel:  0438 515 631      malvernhistorical@yahoo.com
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